

Pellissippi Genealogical & Historical Society

118 South Hicks Street, Clinton TN 37716-2826 Email: pghs@att.net http://pghs.home.att.net

VOLUME 29 ISSUE 2 March 2007

March meeting:

Our March meeting will be held on Thursday, March 22, 2007, 7 p.m., at the Clinton Public Library, 118 S. Hicks St., Clinton, TN. We will be discussing details of our upcoming workshop. We encourage all local members to attend. We need your suggestions and support

Previous meetings:

We appreciate or January featured speaker, Dr. Larry and his discussion of the history of our water sources in Tennessee"

Queries:

JONES

Does your society have Anderson County tax lists beginning in 1802? I am trying to find either on-line or with one of the area libraries who might have these early tax lists. I am looking for evidence that a direct ancestor, Thomas Jones, was living in Anderson County, Tennessee. If you know who can help me, please email me and I can give more specific information. Thank you. Cynthia Guffey CJGSignal@aol.com

NEWS

NARA Raising Photocopy Rates

SUMMARY: NARA is revising its regulations relating to reproduction of records and other materials in the custody of the Archivist of the United States. We have determined that it is not appropriate to include in those regulations the reproduction of records of other Federal agencies stored in NARA Federal records centers that are not in our legal custody. This interim final rule will affect individuals and Federal agencies who request copies of Federal agency records in NARA Federal records centers.

DATES: This interim final rule is effective May 29, 2007. Comments on this interim final rule must be received by April 27, 2007 at the address shown below. NARA intends to publish any changes to the rule resulting from this comment period before the May 29, 2007 effective date.

ADDRESSES: NARA invites interested persons to submit comments on this interim final rule. Comments may be submitted by any of the following methods:

Federal eRulemaking Portal: http://www.regulations.gov. Follow the instructions for submitting comments.

Fax: Submit comments by facsimile transmission to 301-837-0319.

Mail: Send comments to Regulations Comments Desk (NPOL), Room 4100,

Policy and Planning Staff, National Archives and Records

Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road, College Park, MD 20740-6001.

Hand Delivery or Courier: Deliver comments to 8601 Adelphi Road, College Park, MD.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Jennifer Davis Heaps at 301-837-1850 or fax at 301-837-0319.

The Pellissippian.

Issue #4 of the 2006 Pellissippian is at the printers and should be available soon.

Our Journal prints family histories and photos, Bible records, childhood memories, family reunion notices, and research queries. E-mail to Charlie Abner: abnerc799@aol.com Material may be mailed in clean, scannable copy to: PGHS, Attn: Journal Editor, 118 South Hicks St., Clinton, TN 37716-2826. Sharing your e-mail address with PGHS members makes it easy for others who are researching the same surnames to correspond with you. Please send to Charlie Abner at: abnerc799@aol.com Remember to update if you change your address. We are happy to print your queries in the Journal and on the society's web site: http://pghs.home.att.net/ To maintain the society's bulk mail status, the US Postal Service requires us to verify recipients' zip codes once a year. If your postal address has changed in any way, please let us know. An incorrect address means that you'll miss receiving your Journal.

Newsletter - eNewsletter

Please note that the frontiernet email addresses are no longer valid. For any email correspondence to the Pellissippi Genealogical & Historical Society, please use pghs@att.net.

Also, as a reminder, we never send attachments with our emails without prior notification. If you receive any email from our addresses with attachments, please do not open any attachments without checking with me first. You can contact me at pghs@att.net for verification of the content.

If you wish to receive this newsletter via email, please contact me at pghs@att.net. Distribution of the newsletter via email helps reduce our operating cost by eliminating printing and postage fees. If you are currently receiving the newsletter by email and have implemented "spam" filters, don't forget to add our email address to your "safe" list. Our primary email addresses are pghs@att.net.